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Wow what a year, in this bumper newsletter you will find a snapshot of all the 

fantastic things we have been doing this year. At this point in the year I would like 

to reflect on what has happened throughout the three terms here at Frederick 

Bremer. We have had many wonderful moments including our first ever basketball 

championship which was won by our Year 10 girls team, our first cohort of Duke of 

Edinburgh pupils achieved their bronze award and our outstanding production of 

Hairspray the Broadway Musical. We have also had our sad times with the passing 

of Shania who was an integral part of the 

Frederick Bremer community. I would like to 

thank all those who attended Shaniaôs 

memorial this past week.  

I would also like to thank everyone who has 

donated money or items to help raise 

money for the library I will be helping build 

in Mozambique this summer. I have raised 

over Ã1000 to help towards this amazing 

project. I have also been learning 

Portuguese for the past year to make my 

experience even more special. As they say 

in Portuguese ómuito obrigadoô.  

I would like to take this moment to say a big thank you and good luck to our staff 

who will be leaving us this summer; Miss Bryan, Ms Cooper, Ms Herbert, Ms 

Madar,  Mr Mitchell, Mr Salas, Mrs Sherwood and Mr Virciglio.  

 

I would like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to all our pupils, 

parents and carers and staff for making this another great year at Frederick 

Bremer. We look forward to celebrating 10 years of Frederick Bremer with you 

from September. 

Ms Smith  



          Key School Information 

      

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Registration/

Assembly 

8:30 - 8:50 8:30 - 8:50 8:30 - 8:50 8:30 - 8:50 8:30 - 8:50 

Period 1 8:50 - 9:50 8:50 - 9:50 8:50 - 9:50 8:50 - 9:50 8:50 - 9:20 

Well Being 

Period 1  

Period 2 9:50 - 10:50 9:50 - 10:50 9:50 - 10:50 9:50 - 10:50 9:20 - 10:20 

Period 2 

BREAK 10:50 - 11:10 10:50 - 11:10 10:50 - 11:10 10:50 - 11:10 10:20 -10:40 

Period 3 11:10 - 12:10 11:10 - 12:10 11:10 - 12:10 11:10 - 12:10 10:40 -11:40 

Period 3 

Period 4 12:10 - 1:10 12:10 - 1:10 12:10 - 1:10 12:10 - 1:10 11:40 -12:10 

Year 7,11 

LUNCH 

11:40 -12:40 

Period 4 

Year 8,9,10 

LUNCH 1:10 - 2:00 1:10 - 2:00 1:10 - 2:00 1:10 - 2:00 12:10 - 1:10 

Period 4 

Year 7,11 

12:40 - 1:10 

Year 8,9,10 

LUNCH 

Period 5 2:00 - 3:00 2:00 - 3:00   1:10 - 2:10 

Period 4 

Period 6  3:00 - 4:00    

Timings of the New School Day 

School Conference  

Saturday 10th November 

9:30 - 12:30 

To confirm your attendance please 

email school@bremer.waltham.sch.uk 

 

Term Dates 

Autumn Term 

Monday 3rd September 

2018 - INSET DAY 

 

Tuesday 4th September 

2018 - Staggered start 

 

Thursday 20th Septem-

ber Inset Day 

 

Half Term  

Monday 22nd October - 

Friday 26th October 

 

Monday 29th October - 

Thursday 20th December 

 

 

 

 

Examinations 

Monday 3rd December - Wednesday 19th December 

MOCKS 

Monday 26th November  - Friday 30th November 

Year 11ð7/1 - 11/1 

Flip Learning 

  Home learning packs are now on SMHW. Please 

be aware of the following:  

All pupils have been set subject specific knowledge 

organisers for every subject to read over the 

summer. Departments should plan a lesson activity 

within the first week back to check and  evaluate the 

holiday work and record non completion by pupils. 

School Lunches 

From September school 

lunches will be 

increased to Ã2.40 

Prize Giving 

Evening 

Thursday  20th 

September  

5- 8pm  

If you are worried 

about a child during 

the holidays please 

call Childline on  

0800 1111 
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Youth Health Champions 

The Bremer Youth Health Champions have had an extremely successful first year, 
including being asked to present our work at the borough presentation event. All 10 
Youth Health Champions achieved their Level 2 Qualification in Youth Health, which is a 
great addition to their CV. We delivered campaigns to the schools community on 
resilience and mental health, being 'sugar smart' and they helped organise/host the 
Wellbeing Awareness Day for 9 external organisations from the borough and beyond. In 
addition to the Youth Health Champions blog, the termly bulletin and planning and 
delivering workshops for students, the Youth Health Champions have developed their 
leadership and public speaking skills. They are brilliant role models for our community 
and should be very proud of what they have achieved this year. Watch this space for our 
new cohort of Youth Health Champions for 2018-2019! 

Ms Frogley 

Summer Concert  

On June 20th our incredible Music 

department put on our final concert of 

the academic year. Our pupils 

performed solos, ensembles and our 

choir sang several songs including 

spotlight by Jennifer Hudson. It was 

another fantastic performance by 

everyone involved. We look forward 

to next years performances.  
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Walthamstow Garden Party  

On Sunday 15th July, our wonderful choir performed at 
the Earthly Paradise Tent, which was produced by 
Waltham Forest and the Barbican. The choir, which 
consists of 28 pupils ranging from year 7 to 10 was led 
by Mr Walsh. They performed a 25 minute set, 
consisting of pop and rock songs including Livinô on a 
Prayer, Royals, Valarie and Spotlight. There was a great 
atmosphere around the tent, even the audience taking 
part and singing along. Our choir described themselves 
to MC on the stage as 'Creative, outstanding and 
ambitious'.  

We look forward to the choir getting even bigger next 
year and their performances.  

Music Concert at Southend  

On Wednesday 4th July at 12pm Frederick 
Bremer pupils took to the bandstand in 
Southend performing a 45 minute set to the 
public who were visiting the park.  This included 
some students from a primary school and 
general public in the nearby cafe. 

 

The main focus and purpose of this event was 
to give the pupils an opportunity to perform in 
an outdoor environment, and also give them 
the experience of ñtouringò that very few of 
them would have ever had the opportunity to 
experience at this stage of their lives and 
learning.   

 

It was a wonderful opportunity for our pupils to 
explore historic Southend as I am sure that the 
pupils that participated in this event have not 
had the opportunity to visit before. 

 

We then walked into Southend and sat by the 
sea and had some chips and ice cream! 

The pupils worked very hard in preparation for the 45 minute performance, learning new 
pieces and it was such as exciting day travelling to Southend, performing and then 
exploring the sea front. Congratulations to all that took part.  


